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November 8, 2021 

Ms. Barcy F. McNeal,  
Secretary Public Utilities Commission of Ohio  
180 East Broad Street, 11th Floor  
Columbus, Ohio 43215-3793 

RE:  Case Number 21-1120-TP-ATA, Notice of Withdrawal of Tariff Filing 

On November 1, 2021, Consolidated Communications of Ohio Company, LLC submitted a tariff 
filing in Tariff Docket 90-5033-TP-TRP, Case Number 21-1120-TP-ATA, to limit the Federal Lifeline 
voice credit amount to customers residing in certain census blocks where there is only one 
Lifeline provider in the census block as required by the Federal Communications Commission’s 
(FCC) 2016 Lifeline Modernization Order.  This filing was to become effective December 1, 2021.  

On November 5, 2021, the FCC issued an order to pause the phase-down of the Lifeline voice only 
support for one year.  As a result, the tariff changes that were filed are no longer neeeded and 
we respectfully request a withdrawal of the tariff filing made on November 1, 2021 .   

Sincerely, 

Carole J. Williamson 
Director - Regulatory 
Consolidated Communications 
(207) 535-3069 
carole.williamson@consolidated.com 
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